












            Spokane Tribe of Indians 

                                    Tribal Historic Preservation Officer                                                                                                                          
                                        P O Box 100 Wellpinit WA 99040 

July 17, 2019 

 

To: Melissa Owen Assistant Planner  

 

RE: Bush Car Wash preliminary site plan 

 

 Ms. Owen: 

 

Thank you for contacting our Spokane Tribal Historic Preservation Office is much 

appreciated.  

 

We concur with your recommendations of cultural survey to avoid all impacts to the 

project mention above; we believe it is important to assure that the prior work efforts 

incorporated into the final survey report to provide a definitive understanding of the site 

with definable boundaries, and inadvertent discovery implemented into the scope of 

work, once the survey has been completed we will do more mitigation to discuss the plan 

of action if archaeological sites are identified during the cultural survey. 

 

Please send survey report when completed.  

 

However, if any artifacts or human remains are found upon inadvertent discovery, this 

office should be notified immediately and the work in the area cease. 

 

Should additional information become available our assessment may be revised. 

 

And consider this a positive action that will assist us in protecting our shared heritage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Randy Abrahamson 

Tribal Historic Preservation Officer. 

509 258-4222 

 



 
July 17, 2019 

 
Melissa Owen 

Assistant Planner 

City of Spokane Planning Services Department 

808 West Spokane Falls Boulevard 

Spokane, WA  99201 

 

Re:   Bush Car Wash Preliminary Binding Site Plan, File #:  Z19-151PBSP 

 

Dear Melissa Owen: 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Notice of Application and anticipated Determination of 

Nonsignificance regarding the proposal to subdivide 4.54-acres into 7 parcels for commercial use.  The 

project includes development of Bush Car Wash, Roasters Coffee, and 5 additional commercial sites with 

associated landscaping and installation of utilities (Proponent:  Tim Bush).  The Department of Ecology 

(Ecology) has reviewed the documents and submits the following comments: 

 

Water Quality Program-Shannon Adams (509) 329-3610 

 

Ecology acknowledges that the applicant will obtain a Construction Stormwater General Permit. 

 

If questions please contact Shannon Adams at (509) 329-3610 or via email at 

Shannon.Adams@ecy.wa.gov.  

 

State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) 

 

Ecology bases comments upon information submitted for review.  As such, comments made do 

not constitute an exhaustive list of the various authorizations you may need to obtain, nor legal 

requirements you may need to fulfill in order to carry out the proposed action.  Applicants should 

remain in touch with their Local Responsible Officials or Planners for additional guidance. 

To receive more guidance on or to respond to the comments made by Ecology, please contact the 

appropriate staff listed above at the phone number or email provided.      

 

Please contact the appropriate staff listed above if you have any questions or would like to respond to 

these comments. 

 

Department of Ecology 

Eastern Regional Office 

(Ecology File #:  201903842) 

 

cc:    Nathan Machiela, PE, Knutzen Engineering (for Tim Bush)   

mailto:Shannon.Adams@ecy.wa.gov

